N.Z. BIRD NOTES

Bulletin of the Ornithological Society of New Zealand.

Edited by Professor B. J. MARPLES and Dr. R. A. FALLA.

Address communications to Professor Marples, The Museum, Dunedin.

Annual subscription, 5/-. Price to non-members, 2/- per number.

Vol. I.-No. 6.

Issued September, 1944.

CONTENTS.

Introduction.

Reviews.

Some Observations on Stilts in the Firth of Thames. By R. B. Sibson and H. R. McKenzie.

A Petrel on the North Auckland Mainland. By C. A. Fleming.

The Eastern Rosella, *Platycercus eximius*, in North Auckland. By C. A. Fleming.

The Red-billed Gull in Dunedin. By J. Barnett and J. Pilkington. Notes on the Songs of Certain Birds in Dunedin. By B. J. Marples.

INTRODUCTION.

The last number contained the report on the White-eye, and there was no space for introductory matter and reviews. These are included here. No. 7 will be the last one for the year 1943-44, and will contain the short classified notes, and No. 8 will consist of Mr. McCaskill's report on the Magpie Inquiry. This report has already been drawn up, but if anyone has any further notes it might still be possible to include them. It is hoped that members will send in short articles suitable for publication in these pages so that the editors will have material in hand to draw upon when making up the contents.

The Society gratefully acknowledges the following donations to the Publication Fund: Mrs. Lenz 15s, Mr. W. Sanderson 10s, and Miss Marriott 5s. A very generous anonymous donation of £15 was received for the purpose of acquiring extra copies of each number of N.Z.B.N. as they come out. This is an important matter, as there will always be a demand for back numbers and the first few are already practically exhausted. We also gratefully acknowledge the gift of separates of several papers, and especially for a copy of his book, "Birds of Hawaii," by Mr. G. C. Munro.

The number of members is now about 180, and we hope at least to reach 200 by the end of the current year. It is hoped that the sheet of hints to observers sent out with the annual report will prove useful